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May Regular Board of Education Meeting

As | write this report there are only four days remaining for all schools, but one, in the 2015
school year. We have had another great year of teaching and learning and we want to say a
very special thank you to our Board of Education for their continued focus on our district
motto, “It's ALL ABOUT KIDS”. Additionally, | want to say a special thank you to our 1,000+
staff who remain committed to doing “Whatever it takes” for our KIDS!

All reports indicate that the State Assessment “KPREP” is going very well with our KIDS working
extremely hard. Special thank you to our OUSTANDING TEAM for continuing to raise
expectations and rigor while at the same time caring for our KIDS. We will reach our goal of
being a top 10 school district because of the amazing work of our team, our kids and our
parents/community. Lastly, the themes/decorations/enthusiasm at our schools for the state
assessment are simply amazing. Thank you to our team for creating such a welcoming
environment for kids.

We just finished the 9™ month of school and | am excited to report that our attendance for the
9'™ month was the highest in Floyd County History at 95.25%. Additionally, at the end of the 9"
month we have the highest overall attendance ever in Floyd County at 95.19%. We will work to
finish the year strong but want to say a special thank you to our TEAM of 1,000+ who work to
create a culture to ensure KIDS are in school.

Last Friday night we had 11 students graduate from FCECA. That makes us 39 students who
have left school with a high school diploma and an Associate’s Degree. Additionally, they have
earned over 3,000,000 in Scholarships. A special thank you to our board of education for this
opportunity for our kids.

Our special called budget meeting will once again be on the 26" at 6:00PM at RLC. Once again,
due to the continued focus on our goal of remaining fiscally solvent we will be presenting a solid
budget.

Construction at our new school continues to move and be on schedule. We continue to have
multiple committees working to ensure a smooth transition and every detail is accounted for.
Additionally, we are ready to break ground at BLHS on our new gymnasium and the work on the
new RLC building will begin any day. We will continue to work closely with all entities to ensure
that the work is done efficiently, while first class for our kids.

We want to once again, thank our board of education for being visionary leaders for the KIDS of
Floyd County. Our district continues to move for our KIDS due to your leadership and support.

We sincerely appreciate your leadership.
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